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Memo

Lon Knox, Secretary of the Senate FACULTY OF ENGINEERING AND APPLIED SCIENCE
OFFICE OF THE DEAN

Beamish-Munro Hall, Room 200

Celia Russell Queen’s University
! Kingston, Ontario, Canada K7L 3N6
Director University Secretariat Operations Tel 6135332055

Fax 613 533-6500
http://appsci.queensu.ca/

Ann Messenger, Secretary
Engineering and Applied Science Faculty Board
October 24, 2012

Renewal of the Queen’s-RMC Fuel Cell Research Centre

As required under the Senate “Procedures Governing the Establishment, Reporting and Review
of Research Centres, Institutes and other entities at Queen’s University”, at its meeting of
October 24, 2012 the Engineering and Applied Science Faculty Board approved the following
motion:

“That the Queen’s-RMC Fuel Cell Research Centre be renewed for an additional five years”

Attached are the motion, final report and recommendation from the Dean’s Advisory
Committee.

Ann Messenger
Secretary of Faculty Board
Faculty of Engineering and Applied Science



Faculty of Engineering and Applied Science Faculty Board

ToMembers othe Engineeringand Applied ScienceFacultyBoard

Motion to Renew the Queen’stRMC Fuel Cell Research Centre for an additional Five Years

The Centre has established itself as a recognized research Centre both nationally and
internationally. The Centre is Canada's leading universitynbased research and development
organization in partnership with industry dedicated to advancing the knowledge base for
addressing the key technology challenges to the commercialization of fuel cell applications.
The Centre was granted provisional approval in March 2004 and an extension in December
2008.

The proposal to establish the Queen’siRMC Fuel Cell Research Centre was approved by Senate
in September 2007 and ratified in September 2007 by the Board of Trustees, as a Facultyrbased
Centre in the Faculty of Engineering and Applied Science reporting to the Dean of the Faculty of
Engineering and Applied Science.

Under Senate guidelines, a Dean’s Advisory Review Committee was established in the Fall of
2011 to review the current operations and future prospects of the Centre and to recommend
renewal or closure of the Centre. After careful deliberations, the committee has recommended
that the Centre be authorized to continue for an additional five years.

At the October
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